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From Pastor Bruce 
 

This February’s newsletter article is my last.  While this is a time of completion, it doesn’t feel 

that  way.  The need for us to be back near family accelerated a great deal over these last few 

months.  So, with much we wanted to accomplish still undone, we are heading back to the 

Midwest.  

 

I am hopeful that we can keep in touch.  We care so much about our Second Church family and 

we want to be kept up to date as to what’s going on in everyone’s life.  We hope you will be able 

to see the pictures we post from Jordie and Ashley’s wedding this July.  We will let you know 

about the progress of our next stage in life.  We are just waiting for our book on Hope to be 

here any day.  And finally, finally, we’ve begun working again on the grief book that will be 

subtitled 30+ Days of Comfort. 

  

One last thing.  While we are keeping in touch, I won’t be butting into Second Church’s life of 

ministry and mission.  That simply isn’t the way things work.  I hope we will remain friends, 

family even, but I won’t be your minister anymore.  That honor will bless another fortunate man 

or woman.  I will be praying for you and cheering you on from a distance. 

 

May you be loved and know it. 

May you have love and show it. 

 

Thanks for being the great people you are. 

Bruce 
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The Food Pantry is open! 

Mondays 10am-12pm 

 

 
From your Life Deacon, Deborah LaBreck 

God’s promise for parents:  Teach your children God’s truth, and when they are grown,  

they will take that truth with them wherever they go. 

 

Gift of 

  
If you want to honor or memorialize someone and aren’t sure what to do, why not consider a Gift of Love.  

A Gift of Love is a donation made in someone’s name, to the church.  A letter is sent to the giver (these 

gifts are tax deductible) and an acknowledgement is sent to the honoree (or the family in the case of a 

memorial).  If you are interested, please pick up a form in the narthex or contact the office. 

 

 
 

We continue to have church in person and virtually on Sunday’s at 10am.  Come on in!  Or check 

us out on Facebook via Second Church Virtual Services!  If you have been watching, see you on 

Sunday!  You can also watch the services on PACTV.  Thursday at 8am and Sunday at 6pm.  

(Comcast channel 13 or Verizon channel 43) 

 

 
Visit us at www.secondchurchofplymouth.org .  Our goal with the website is to provide our visitors an 

easier way to learn about Second Church of Plymouth and what the church offers.  The website contains 

our social media buttons.  We are constantly updating our content with updated information on church 

events and announcements.   

 



 
Birthdays  

 

If you don’t see your birthday or anniversary, please contact the office. 

 

 

February 1 – Max Beaton 

February 9 – Laurie Savery 

February 15 – Sandi Santos 

Feburary 16 – Maggi Cassani 

February 20 – Adam Montanari 

February 23 – Roger Concannon 

February 25 – Lynda Whyte 

February 26 – Dorothy Williamson 

February 28 – Rosemary Irving 

March 5 – Charlotte Luke 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

February 14 – Pete & Pam Renaud – 55 Years!! 

 



 

Did you know – or ever think about? 
Submitted by Ruthanne Gellar 

 
Did you know that the longest verse in the Bible is Esther 8:9? 

 

 
 

Did you know that Egypt was the first country to make pies? 

 

 
 

Did you know there are 5-leaf clovers?   

Like the 4-leaf clover, they are a mutation, but it is not as common as the 4-leaf clover.



 



 


